Mr Tommy Foy
Director
Human Resources Division
University of Limerick
Limerick

16th September 2011

cc Professor Don Barry, President cc Dr Mary Shire, VP Research

Re: Invitation to Join the Third Cohort of the Institutional Human Resources Strategy Group

Dear Mr Hynes and Dr O'Carroll,

I refer to your letter of 1st September 2011 to Professor Don Barry regarding the above.

We welcome this initiative and would be delighted to participate in the Third Cohort of the Institutional Human Resources Strategy Group.

As you indicate in your letter, the advantages of this for the University of Limerick are many, including visibility and networking opportunities, and we would welcome the opportunity to partake in this.

We understand that the next course of action is to forward our Expression of Interest to Mr Justin Synnott in IRCSET, which we intend to do immediately.

Please be assured of the strong commitment to this initiative from the University of Limerick's President, VP Research, other members of Executive Committee, and from myself as HR Director. We believe that a strong foundation is already in place to make this a success.

We look forward to working with you on this.

Yours Sincerely

Tommy Foy Director Human Resources Division University of Limerick Limerick